
GENERAL  MEETING: WEDNESDAY,  JUNE 13, 2018  

PIZZA & SALAD  DINNER AT  6:00 P.M. ($10) - MEETING AT 7:00 P.M. 

June 2018 

60th 

c/o Ste-Anne Parish, 12233 Tecumseh Rd E., Tecumseh, ON N8N 1M3      |      www.knights4375.org/koc4375 

Council 4375 is pleased to welcome the newly ordained Father Paul Kim as 
Associate Pastor at St. Anne’s.  He is also a brother knight!  May St. Anne’s be 
a great  first venue for you!  We look forward to meeting you! 

Council 4375 hosts Friendship 
Club Barbeque 
What better way for the Friendship Club to 
commence their summer break than with a 
barbeque of burgers and sausages!  This photo 
captures Bros. Frank Gresch, Mike Hutnik and 
Ken Fauteux serving the group on  their May 
31st meeting at St. Anne Church.  Bravo to 
Mary and Mike Rovers for another busy year 
with the Friendship Club.  

What a great site to witness the well-used barbeque that 
hails from 152 Lesperance Rd. in use at the church. Many 
will have fond memories flipping burgers, steaks and ribs on 
this grill  through many council functions.  Thanks to St. 
Anne Church for supplying a storage facility for this unit. 
Hopefully, it will be used many times again at  a variety of 
parish gatherings.  This is the type of  parish-related func-
tion that is the council’s mandate.  
The well-seasoned grillers are Bros. Moe Chevalier, Marcel 
Papineau, Mike Hutnik, GK Ken Fauteux and Frank Gresch.                                          
(Photo by Jerry Marcotte )  

 Grand Knight Elect…….  Chapeau’s off to DGK Ron Couvillion for  allow-
ing his name to stand as he accepts a 2nd term as GK.  Years ago, Ron  
served energetically when the council had the additional concern of run-
ning the hall and lounge.  He is also Chair of the St. Anne Parish Council. We 
are still in need of a DGK!  Brothers, taking on a key leadership role can  en-
hance your years as a knight!  Is it your time to serve? 



 

Council Executive 2017-2018 
Chaplain—Fr. Eugene Roy (Rectory)  519-735-2181 

Past Grand Knight—James Chute (Pat)  519-739-6359 

Grand Knight—Ken Fauteux, PGK (Lana)  519-735-1072 

Deputy Grant Knight—Ron H. Couvillion, PGK  519-979-4412 

Chancellor—Gary Pruyn (Jackie)   226-345-1986 

Treasurer—Ed Gerard (Diane)   519-735-4261 

Financial Secretary—James Chute (Pat)  519-739-6359 

Advocate—Jerry Marcotte (Donna)_______________519-735-8451 

Recorder—Mike Hutnik (Bev)   519-735-3890 

Warden—Gary Smith (Cathy)   519-735-7669 

Trustee—Mike Berthiaume (Kathy)_______________519-735-5937 

Trustee– Allen Nappa    519-974-2879 

Trustee– Moe Chevalier (Lorraine)   519-735-9030 

Inside Guard– Robert Nappa   519-974-2879 

Inside Guard– Paul Nappa (Laura)   519-965-0074 

Outside Guard– Frank Gresch (Kathy)____________519-979-5245 

Lecturer—Marcel Papineau (Maureen)  519-735-2553 

District Deputy– Alan Sims, PGK, DD  519-735-0017 

District Warden-Dr. Charles Frank, PGK, DW (Cathy) 519-735-1757 

Insurance Agent– James Murphy   519-995-0084 

                                                                     james.murphy@cofc.org 

 Sangemino Office   519-966-9977 

 

Committee Chairmen 2016-2017 
Bulletin Editor– Jerry Marcotte, PGK, FDD (Donna) 519-735-8451 

Bulletin Publisher– Donna Marcotte (Jerry)…………..519-735-8451 

Membership—Eugene Gayowsky,PGK (Loretta)  519-735-9253 

Church Activities-Gary Pruyn (Jackie)  226-345-1986 

Fraternal– Gary Pruyn (Jackie) 226-345-1986 

Right to Life- 

State Raffle— FN James Chute ……………………….519-739-6359 

Basketball Freethrow—Jerry Marcotte……………..….519-735-8451 

 

Tecumseh Ladies Council 
Chaplain– Fr. Eugene Roy (Rectory) 519-735-2182 

President--Lana Fauteux (Ken) 519-735-1072 

1st V.P.-Thérèse Papineau (Joe Derikx) 519-567-8067 

2nd V.P.– Mary Lou St. Louis (Don) 519-735-9506 

Treasurer-Maureen Papineau (Marcel) 519-735-2553 

Secretary– Debbie Marcoux (Mike) 519-735-0868 

Past President-Kathy Gresch (Frank) 519-979-5245 

 

Rt. Rev. W. J. Langlois Assembly 1789 
Faithful Navigator– Dan Pergolesi 519-735-6253 

GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE  

Dear Brothers, 

My time as Grand Knight has come 
to an end starting July 1st. It comes 
with the satisfaction our Executive 
and members were responsible for 
many successful accomplishments 
during our time together.  
 

I have many fond memories of the work we did and 
the most recent being providing a barbecue dinner for 
the Friendship  Club of St Anne's Parish. It was  a pleas-
ure for us to prepare and serve dinner for such an ap-
preciative group of men and women. Congratulations 
to Mike and Mary Rovers and Bro. Knight Steve Chick 
for including the Knights of Columbus in their special 
evening. A special thanks to Bro. Marcel Papineau, Bro. 
Moe Chevalier, Bro. Frank Gresch and Bro. Mike Hut-
nik for the great job they did barbecuing all of those 
hamburgers and sausages on such a hot day.  
I would like to thank my Executive for the outstanding 
support they gave me. I am most grateful for the out-
standing job P.G.K. Jerry Marcotte and his wife Don-
na  did on our monthly bulletin. They should be very 
proud of the work they do to inform our membership 
of what is going on with our Council. 
  
I would also like to thank the office staff in the rectory 
office, Cheryl Senay and Mary Ann Wypych for helping 
me with the booking of the hall for all of our meetings 
and events. 
  
Congratulations to our recently elected officers many 
who remained at their positions and a few who took 
on new positions including your new Grand Knight Ron 
Couvillion and new Warden Steve Chick. Unfortunately 
we ended the meeting with no Deputy Grand Knight. 
I'm confident we have members who can do this job 
with the help and encouragement of a strong Execu-
tive. I have to say our biggest short-coming was not 
attracting any new and younger members. 
  
This is the biggest threat to the future of our 61 year 
old council. I am proud of the many projects our mem-
bers did around the church for our Worthy Chaplain Fr. 
Roy. We truly did what the Knights of Columbus were 
called to do in serving our church as well as our Catho-
lic schools in the Town of Tecumseh. I would like to 
thank my wife Lana for all of the great meals she 
cooked for our membership over the last 2 years.  
 
We all appreciated the fine job she did and I have to 
say it helps with the attendance and provides a little 
income for our general account. I am asking that you 
please support your new Executive and I hope they 
enjoy much success in the coming Fraternal year. 
 

A  Invitation ...To all families who have suffered the 
loss of a Member of Council 4375 and of  the Rt. 
Rev. Wilfrid J. Langlois Assembly 1789, our annual 
Memorial Mass  in which we honour all of our past 
members  will take place on Sat., Nov. 10, 2018 at 
the 5:30 p.m. mass.  



Encouragement from your DD…….   Brother knights, 

Well the end of this Fraternal Year draws closer and we then enter a new year. Please 

take the time to look back over the current year and analyze the work carried out and 

ask yourself “Could we have done better” ? And, are you able to improve on what you 

have accomplished ?  

I want to thank the out-going Executive for a job well done and to welcome the new ex-

ecutive as you prepare to serve your council, your parish, your pastor, and your members.  

In order to help you, now is the time to start preparing for the next Fraternal Year with meetings in July 

and August which will carry you forward, trying to catch up with your council schedule and events is a 

lot harder to do. The meetings held in July and August will set you on the right path to success.  

So, to all have a wonderful restful summer recharging your batteries in readiness for the New Fraternal 

Year, BUT please drive with care.  I am pleased to be serving another year in District 76 as your DD.  

Have a great summer.  

Vivat Jesus, 

Alan Sims,  DD # 76 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT’S MESSAGE 

Dear Brothers: 

 

We had our Elections and I was acclaimed for Grand Knight beginning July 1st. I am now 

placing a challenge to all Brother Knights, this being... the 24 hour challenge. Not 24 hours a 

week, not 24 hours a month, I am kindly asking for 24 hours a year! By attending our general 

meetings, attending one or two of our events a year, helping out at one of our church projects 

or community projects and reading the council bulletin will simply add up to 24 hours a year and you will be 

what I would call an active knight. We need your support and are always looking for new members. Please 

support your council and executive.  

I would like to welcome to the executive Brother Steve Chick who will take on the position of Warden.  

At our Anniversary and Awards Night I would like to thank and congratulate our Knight of the Year Bro. Gary 

Pruyn our council's Chancellor. Bro. Gary takes care of church activities and is active on all church projects 

and helps out at all our events. Also, I would like to thank and congratulate our Family of the Year Bro. Mar-

cel Papineau and his wife Maureen. Bro. Marcel is our Lecturer. They are both active in our parish as Eucha-

ristic Ministers, and  also attend and help co-ordinate our council activities.  

Thank you to all the executive and brother knights for your countless hours of service this past fraternal year 

and for all the activities both inside and outside the church. Our council is a true example of evangelization. 

We are answering the call to evangelize that Pope Francis and Supreme Council in New Haven Ct. has been 

promoting for the last number of years. Let us continue to move forward and be a flame of evangelical light in 

the parish and community always being guided and used as instruments by the Holy Spirit.  

June 13th will be our General Dinner Meeting, 6pm, pizza and salad $10 meeting to follow in the church hall.  

June 17th is Father’s Day. I would like to wish all my brother knights and parishioners a pleasant and peaceful 

day. For those fathers who have passed on, please keep a joyful prayer in heart and mind for them.  

June 24th is the Feast of St. John the Baptist. He was the first to proclaim the coming of our Lord in the wil-

derness. Let us pray for his intercession so that we may continue to be proclaimers of Jesus by our life and ser-

vice.  

 

 Remember...June 27th Executive Meeting 7pm  

God Bless, Sincerely, 

Ron H. Couvillion D.G.K., P.G.K 



FRATERNALISM… 
 by Bro. Gary Pruyn, Chancellor 

 
Help us keep in touch with our members, if you know of someone hospitalized or  

shut-in, kindly let us know 
 

Get well card to  Bro. Joe Derikx. (husband of Theresa, nee Papineau)  
Sympathy card to  Mrs. Yvonne Reaume and family upon the death of  Bro. Louis 
Reaume  (May  18, 2018 ). The council has requested that Louis be remembered in 
the intentions of the  7 p.m. Thursday evening mass on July 5, 2018 at St. Anne’s  
Sympathy card also sent to Mrs. Christina Balyo and family upon the death of Bro. Jo-
seph Balyo (May 31, 2018).   K of C mass intention for Joseph will be on Thurs. July 
26, 2018  at 7pm  at St. Anne’s.  

 

To contact Gary Pruyn: Res.: 519-735-0886 or 226-345-1986.       Email: garypruyn@gmail.com 

CHAPLAIN’S MESSAGE…...       

Dear Brother Knights...                      

  

 As the month of May is for our dear Mothers, so the month of June is for 
our devoted Fathers! The devotion to the Alliance of the Sacred Heart of Jesus 
and the Immaculate Heart of Mary are pivotal devotions that have spread world-
wide as a prayer of consecration for the sake of the Family.  

 In addition to Dad’s special day in June, the month of June is dedicated in honour of the 
Most Sacred Heart of Jesus. The pierced heart of Christ is filled with the graces of the Holy Spir-
it. By the outpouring of blood and water that flowed from his side, is the moment where God 
creates the eternal and everlasting covenant of the new heaven and the new earth. This water 
and blood pouring out from his heart symbolizes for us the new community of faith, the new 
Adam from whom God formed the Bride of Christ, the Church. Let us take 
some time to pray at the granite bench, sponsored by you the members 
of the K of C, and to pray to our Lord through his Most Sacred Heart for 
the Peace of Christ in our world. 

Best to all of you throughout the summer season!  

Fraternally yours in Christ, 

Fr. Eugène Roy, Chaplain/Aumonier 

 Editor’s Note:   As we embrace the hopefully more laid-back experience of enjoying our sum-
mer and ’re-creating’, the council will be publishing one bulletin for the months of July and   
August.  We encourage the regular contributors and any guest submissions to be sent to  
jerrymarcotte@hotmail.com by July 2, 2018 in word or jpeg format. (no PDFs) Jerry & Donna Marcotte  



Our Fellow Councils of District 76 (Executive Names until July 1) 
Conseil St-Jérôme 8682…                                                              Denis Coutu, GK ….519-360-7878 

Most Precious Blood Council 9645    Joe Vallaincourt (Maggie)  519-978-0031 

Fr. Victor C. Cote Council 9671    Paul Lauzon, GK (Gabrielle) 226-782-1241 

Fr. Paul J. F. Wattson Council 8919    Dave Orosz GK  (Robin)  519-551-8061 

Cardinal A.Stepanic Council 11174    Jerry Penava GK, (Katie)) 519-973-1535 

 “The Good Lord looked after me… I’ve 
been blessed”  
 

This was a unsolicited reflection by Brother (and S.K. of Assem-
bly 1789)  Paul R. Langlois  as a result of his surgery last March 
that removed pressure on a nerve in his back that had rendered 
him constant pain  for the past three years and had created the 
need for a wheelchair.  Paul is now on his feet, with the marginal 
use of a cane and is  planning a walk to his mailbox, which is  
nearby his condo at 1844 Chateau.  Bro. Paul, age 93, has been a 
member for 42 years and was a welcome visitor to our former 
club on Lesperance.   Paul stated that he was appreciative of 
Bro. Gene Gayowski, who, I believe had a similar operation, for 
taking him to mass at St. Anne’s.  Paul is shown with Bro. Alan 
Bauer, a good friend who stays in contact.  Bro. Paul was con-
cerned that a piece of  swimming pool  chlorinating puck was 
too much for his bird bath and  his feathered friends now shy 
away.  Paul, with a sunny forecast this week, the chlorine should 

burn off and visitors to your fountain should return.  Paul is also 
planning a visit to the Legion in Tecumseh .   

 Paul is the father of Bro. Don, of our council (wife Becky) .  

Bros. Alan Bauer and  Paul Langlois  on 
June 6, 2018. 
                                                    Photo by Jerry Marcotte  

Bro. John Rocheleau .. Knight of the Month  
The choosing of S.K. and Bro. John Rocheleau as May 2018 Knight of 
the Month speaks of  John’s long-time commitment and of so many 
of our entrenched  and devoted members.  John’s contributions to 
the Council and the Nicholas Point Club are legendary. He continues 
his commitment to St. Anne’s by again serving on the Aspire Fund-
raising Committee.  May John’s example be a catalyst for others to 
serve their stint on the executive!  As mentioned elsewhere in this 
bulletin, we are in need of a DGK.  Brothers… for any one coming to 
the plate, there is ample help and experience available.   As a PGK 
myself, I can state that my most enjoyable years in the council were 
that as GK.  May more members experience this opportunity.  Recy-
cling leaders is not ideal to the council’s future……  Jerry Marcotte  



Deadline Next Edition... 
submit your articles by July 2, 2018 

jerrymarcotte@hotmail.com    
(519-735-8451)  

Articles must be submitted in Word 
format—not PDF. 

Full colored copies  (compliments of 
Families First) available for all at the 

St. Anne Church entrances 

STAR  
 CUSTOM CONCRETE 

 

“For all your concrete needs”  
Deliveries– 7 a.m. to 5 p.m.  

(Including Saturdays and Holidays)  
 

Bro. Rene and Nicole Beaulieu   Fax. 735-1156 
2093 St. Anne, Tec. N8N 1S4     519-735-2865 

Greetings brother 

Knights. 
I would like to thank 
those members who have 
paid their dues in the last 
quarter.  Your contribu-

tion to the financial well-being of 
Council 4375 is most welcomed. 
To those members whose dues are in 
arrears, at the last count 55,  if you 
could submit your payment as soon as 
possible, it would be appreciat-
ed.  This would avoid further actions 
up to and including suspension by Su-
preme.  We would all prefer to avoid 
this type of outcome.  
Regards  
Jim Chute FS Council 4375 

 A message from your agent James…. 
 

I would like to introduce you to product geared towards assisting in estate planning and charita-

ble gifting. This product is called Survivorship Universal life (SUL).   
The SUL is a Second-to-die insurance policy, and is a type of life insurance on two people 

(usually married, but does not have to be) that provides benefits to the beneficiaries only after 

the last surviving person on the policy dies. This differs from regular life insurance in that the surviving partner 

doesn't receive any benefits after the spouse dies. Thus, second-to-die insurance is used for estate planning or 

charitable gifting. What better way to leave a legacy than to gift financial assistance to your favorite charity!  

 

Generally, second-to-die insurance is used for estate planning, and cover two people for less money than individu-

al policies would cost. The death benefit from a survivorship life insurance policy is typically calculated to pay 

federal estate taxes and other estate-settlement costs owed after both spouses pass away. The second-to-die life 

insurance product was developed to allow married couples, or business partners, to delay federal estate taxes until 

both spouses, or partners, passed away. This helped to prevent the beneficiaries depleting their finances to pay big 

tax bills, which put additional financial pressure on other remaining heirs.  
This product is uniquely designed to help brother Knights and their families in preparing their estate, so as not to 

leave large tax bills to loved ones. If the owner(s) of this product would like to have funds given to his/her favorite 

charity, then this is the product for you! Please contact me today for further details on how this product can assist 

your financial needs and goals.  
 James Murphy B.A., F.I.C. 

Field Agent, Knights of Columbus Insurance 
519-995-0084 - Office, james.murphy@kofc.org 
Protecting Catholic Families... For Generations!  
Life Insurance - RSP - TFSA - Guaranteed Investments - Long Term Care Insurance - Disability Insurance 

Are you looking to check something in the ‘Knightly Beacon’ ?   Thanks to a St. Anne parishioner Ed Chu for 
posting our monthly bulletin on the St. Anne Church website.   Go to: https://steanne-tecumseh.com/ and 
then click on Community Life and then K of C.  

https://www.investopedia.com/terms/e/estateplanning.asp


Paul Bistany 

Broker of Record 

Bro. John Bistany 

Sales Representative 

Gregory Bistany 

Sales Representative 

Your local Professional Real Estate Team 

The Coach House Plaza 

12033 Tecumseh Rd E., Unit 5 

Next door to Torino’s & across 

 from the Beer Store 

519-979-3113 

Call us for all your Real Estate needs! 

TECUMSEH LADIES COUNCIL ~ AUXILIARY OF K. OF C. #4375  

 

  
 
We have been so busy these last few months with lots of parties and 
special events. One of those events was our ‘Lady of the Year’ party. It is 
always difficult to choose just one person for this position. This year we 
chose Shirley Douglas. She is a very special lady and is always very helpful.  Such a great 
person.  She was very surprised to be cho-
sen. 
 We also had our Mothers’ Day flower sale 

after masses again this year. We sold every  
flower and raised $230.00 for the Shriner’s Club. We 
hope to do it again next year. Thank you to all that 
helped out and to those who may have purchased some 
flowers.  
June will be our last meeting for the summer. We will 
have dinner and a few drinks to close out the year. This 
will be my final meeting. My two year term has come to 
an end. Thank you to all the members for your support 

and help throughout this time. And also 
to my executive, they always been there 
for me. It has been a great pleasure and 
honour to be President of this great 
group.  
  Lana Fauteux, President 

Photo by Jerry Marcotte  

Support a neighboring council….. 

Essex K of C Holy Name Council #3305 

PICKEREL FISH DINNER 
FRIDAY, May 25, 2018  4:30 to 7 pm 

Holy Name of Jesus Church Hall , Essex 

Proceeds support the St. Vincent de Paul Society 

1 pc. $13.00  includes dessert & coffee 
(2 pc fish, cabbage roll and child’s tickets at door.). 



 Normally, this is ….THE LOOKIN’ BACK PAGE ……. 
‘If history were taught in the form of stories, it would never be forgotten.”-                                    
Rudyard Kipling, Poet, novelist (1865-1936)  
By and large, the 61 year history of Council 4375 is a ‘Good News’ story.  Continue to share those stories of 

our past successes for the encouragement and engagement of newcomers. Due to space limitations this 

month, these recaps may not be that distant as we choose to mention the loss of 2 long-serving Brother 

Knights.                                                                    Jerry J. Marcotte,  Editor 

  Lookin ‘ Ahead… 
June 9, 2018:  Council 9671  Annual Golf and Dinner Event   (C/o Dave Pellizari 519-981-7429)  
June 10, 2018: 19th Annual Shrine Day in Merlin. Mass at 3:00 p.m. All welcome.  See poster in this issue.  
June 13th, 2018: Council 4375 General Meeting. 7 p.m. Pizza & Salad Dinner 6 p.m. ( $10.00) 
June 13th, 2018: Return Lottery tickets to Bro. Jim Chute for July’s Drawing  
June 15th 2018: Council 3305 ...Pig Roast,  Serving from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. Pork– Music-Drinks-Friends. At Holy           Name of Jesus 
Church Hall, Essex..  Tickets available at the door 
June 16th, 2018:  Officers’ Training: at Tilbury Council, 20 Dupuis St., Training session has been cancelled 
July 5, 2018 : Mass for thelate Bro. Louis Reaume, 7 p.m. at St. Anne’s  
Jun 27th, 2018: Executive Meeting of Council 4375  7 p.m.  
July 1st, 2018: Invitation from Dean Wagner Assembly 0862 for Color Corps to join in the Canada Day Parade 
July 5, 2018 : Mass for the late Bro. Louis Reaume, 7 p.m. at St. Anne’s  
July 26th, 2018: Mass for the late Bro. Joseph Balyo, 7 p.m. at St. Anne’s  
November 10, 2018 :   Annual ‘ Memorial Mass’  for all our deceased members   5:30 pm. 
Nov. 17, 2018: Exemplification at Fr. John Cody Council in St. Thomas . .. Your chance to join the Fourth Degree! 

 A fond farewell to two well-known  knights... 

Brother Louis Reaume, who died on May 18, 2018 at the age of 80, will be remembered  as someone 
who the entire  K of C council was honored to have called a  member for 44 years.   Louis  suffered 
with a  lengthy battle with Supranuclear Palsy.  He was the loving husband of Yvonne (nee Jacques) for 
54 years and the son of the late H.T. ‘Buster” and Loretta Reaume and son-in-law of the late Alfred 
and Jeanette Jacques. He is the father of Michael (Elona), Simone Reaume-Hayes (Phil), David (Stacey), 
Matthew (Cara) and Christopher (Laura) .  Louis  will be remembered as a proud community booster 
via his 14 years  serving on  town council.  At his funeral mass on  May 23rd at Good Shepherd,  homi-
list Fr. Gary Goyeau remembered him as  a ‘ Good Man’  with a focus on his faith and family.  He and 
his father  and  Reaume Construction  have indeed left their mark on Tecumseh.  Louis supported the  
council through his community involvement and financially contributed to the Nicholas Point Club in 
its time of need. Leaving his funeral mass,  former  Tecumseh Mayor  and S.K. Don Lappan,  stated the 
Louis  had much to do about his success in a  strongly contested mayoralty race.   (J. J. Marcotte)  

Bro. Jospeh Balyo battled cancer for 15 years and died on May 31, 2018 at Heron Terrace.  He is 
survived by his wife of 51 years, Christina  (Nee Deschamps) and his son Joseph Jr. (Erin) and 
daughter Jaclyn LaRose (Todd).  He was the Pip to Shea, Christian, Joshua, Alexandra, Nikolas and 
Owen.  He is the brother to Ann (Roger) St. Louis and the late Mary and Bob Pike.    In past  years, 
Joseph and Christina would join Ann and Roger St. Louis at council dinner functions.  Council 
4375 is pleased to have been invited to offer a wake prayer for the repose of his soul and the 
needs of his family on Sunday, June 3rd  at Families  First.  A Resolution of  Condolence and a 
Mass offering were presented by GK Ken Fauteux and Chancellor Gary Pruyn.   We are thankful 
for the gift of memory so as to recall the presence of these two members.  


